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Dear Treasurers, Ministers and Clerks

I am writing to you to provide an update from last Tuesday’s meeting of the Insurance Review Task Group.

As I detailed in my last memo, the Council of Assembly adopted a recommendation from the Insurance Review Task Group to accept a quote from our broker for insurance cover for almost all our congregations on the basis of fire and other risks. (But excluding cover for damage caused by Natural Disasters) – Natural Disasters are defined as Earthquake, Tsunami, Volcanic Eruption, Hydro/Geothermal activity and subterranean fire. This cover took effect on 31 December 2011. 

The decision to exclude cover for damage caused by Natural Disasters was for the following reasons:

· the very significant increases in the  cost for this cover

· the difficulties in arranging the cover in London, leading to a situation requiring an urgent commitment to that premium cost on behalf of all parishes without any opportunity for prior consultation..

The Council of Assembly did however consider that parishes had to have fire and non-earthquake related perils cover at 1 January and accordingly accepted a quote for that cover on behalf of parishes just prior to Christmas.  That arrangement covered all parishes on the Insurance Group fire schedule as at 22 November 2011.

You will shortly receive an invoice from the Presbyterian Insurance Group for the cost of the new fire perils insurance. The cover is for 10 months, until the end of October 2012. This invoice will include details relating to your cover as well as information about credits from the cancelled Ansvar insurance.

Congregations who may wish to seek insurance cover from other insurers remain free to do so. However, it will not be possible to get a full refund for the cost of fire insurance which the Council of Assembly has already agreed to purchase. 

Be reassured that obtaining earthquake cover for parishes that require it remains an urgent priority.   I have been informed that our broker is able to arrange such cover through the London insurers for congregations who still wish to purchase it for some or all their buildings, where enough congregations indicate their desire to do so.  

The broker has indicated that although earthquake premiums are expensive, the London market should provide lower premiums than local insurers.  The brokers will obtain quotes and each participating parish will have an opportunity to accept or decline the cover at that time.  

Parishes wanting earthquake cover are encouraged to participate in this approach. The Insurance Group will manage this process and will shortly be contacting each parish to ascertain which parishes would like to be involved.

For any other queries re the insurance arrangements please contact the secretary of the Presbyterian Insurance Group, Douglas Langford at dougl@presbyterian.org.nz 

Thanks again for your understanding in what has been a difficult situation for all involved.

Martin
